
 

   

   

 

NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC   

NEXT MEETING IS ON WEDNESDAY 7th DECEMBER NEXT MEETING IS ON WEDNESDAY 7th DECEMBER ——**NOTE VENUE****NOTE VENUE**  
 

 
MEMBER CONTRIBUTIONS of material for publication are encouraged and greatly appreciated. Preference will be given to original material. 
 

COPYRIGHT of all material herein remains with the creators /writers /photographers /artists /other contributors, as per Australian copyright law and 
the Berne Convention.  If you plan to reproduce any content, please acknowledge Accelerations as the source. 
 

DISCLAIMER:  Views and ideas expressed within Accelerations may exhibit some editorial independence, or may be those of contributors, and do 
not necessarily represent the official opinion of Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club. 
 

You are invited to join us: 
 

Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club invites members of the following clubs to attend any SSCCC events.  
Club registrars are requested to list our events in their clubs’ day book. 
 

If you are planning to attend, please advise our President so we expect you. This helps with catering and other  
arrangements. 
Clubs: Ballina Classic Vehicle Club; C.ex Coffs Sports, Touring & Classic Car Club; Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club; 
North Coast Street Machines; Northern Rivers Classic Car Club; Northern Rivers Vintage & Veteran Car Club; Gold Coast 
Antique Auto Club;  Mt Warning Historic Auto Club; Rover Car Club of Queensland. 

 

        

DECEMBER 2022  

Please tell us if your address changes 

 
At Modanville on recent coffee run 
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OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2022 CLUB YEAR 
 

PRESIDENT David Besson PO Box, 5204 02 6672 6620 

   Murwillumbah South, 2484 0412 561 805 

VICE PRESIDENT Bob Sweeney 1 Gainsborough Way 02 6625 1192 

   Goonellabah 2480 0417 892 456 

SECRETARY Julie Snow PO Box 324 0411 280 440 

   Alstonville, 2477  

ASSISTANT         
SECRETARY 

Shirley Bryce 625 Wardell Rd  02 6628 3443  

 Alstonville 2477 0412 866 199 

TREASURER Sue De Paauw 1 McInnes Lane 02 6683 2740 

    Tuckurimba 2480   

REGISTRAR Tim Thearle PO Box 865 0417 892 766  

   Alstonville, 2477  

MAGAZINE EDITOR Fiona Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 0431 984 410 

  Alstonville 2477  

Assistant MAGAZINE                 
EDITOR 

Shirley Bryce 625 Wardell Rd,  02 6628 3443 

  Alstonville 2477  0412 866 199  

COMMITTEE: Barry Granatelli 29 Conte St 02 6621 7835   

 

 Lismore 2480 0414 817 223 

Jeff Johnston 4 Windsor Court, 02 6624 5962 

 Goonellabah 2480 0419 006 302 

Jim Hodgson Villa 59, Oaktree,17 Mackellar 0411 435 344 

  Place, Goonellabah, 2480  

PUBLIC OFFICER Robert Lovell 58 Beaumont Drive,  02 6621 9682 

    Lismore 2480 0427 257 190 

PUBLICITY OFFICER David Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 0412 311 828 

    Alstonville 2477  

REGALIA OFFICER Sue De Paauw 1 McInnes Lane 02 6683 2740 

  Tuckurimba 2480  

EVENTS COMMITTEE Terry Goldman 12 Kookaburra Terrace 0429 380 381 

   Goonellabah 2480  

 Gayl McKay PO Box 5204,  02 6672 6620 

  Murwillumbah South 2484 0407 181 482 

 Winton Brocklebank 5 Nixon Place,  0418 278 466 

  Lennox Head, 2478  

PROPERTY OFFICER Jeff Johnston 4 Windsor Court, 02 6624 5962 

  Goonellabah 2480 0419 006 302 

****DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 20/01/2023*** 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SummerlandCar       

Website:  http://shannons.com.au/club/carclubs/summerland-sports-classic-car-

 

LIFE MEMBERS 
 

Barbara Hodgson, Jim Hodgson, George Jensen, Marj Jensen, Meryl Lovell, Robert 

Lovell, Brian Sidney, Heather Sidney, Helen White  
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PRESIDENTIAL RAMBLINGS 

Thank you to Bob Sweeney for chairing the meeting and particularly for travelling to attend the CHMC 

Meeting in Tamworth on our behalf. We shall be very interested to hear his report at the next meeting. 

Clearly the club needs to keep abreast of any changes to RMS regulations. It does appear the rules will 

stay the same to certify cars for club registration. So, for 2023 you will need to provide Tim with a     

roadworthy slip, be a financial club member and for those with plated cars, appear at club events so as to 

legally fulfil all requirements. Remember your club membership fees are due by 31/12/2022.  

A pleasant lunch was had on Sunday at Eltham Pub with goodly numbers. The pub appears to be a very 

busy place these days, and a good venue for us with lots of space - for us and our cars. 

Gayl, Julie and my trip to Noumea was very interesting. Driving around, or rather, being driven around, 

there were quite different models on the road. Same makers that we see represented in the Australian 

market, but different models.  Needless to say, in Noumea I was in good company as a Peugeot            

afficionado. In fact, when it was known that I was an enthusiast, one of our hosts honoured us with the 

first ride in his newly restored Mini Moke. He purchased it from Marseilles in original but average        

condition and restored it himself. 

On return to Australia when we journeyed to the Snowy Mountains, we came across the Cooma Car Club. 

Sadly, we missed their very large car show by one day; their first since Covid. However, my friend and I 

were able to visit them during the week. The Cooma Club is a very active club. They have purchased a 

large defunct sports centre as their premises. As well as space to store their cars, it is set up with a      

conference room, commercial kitchen and space for conferences, which they rent out.   

Members were just returning their cars after the show so the building was not full, but I suspect the 

space would hold 50 to 60 vehicles. However, unlike Toowoomba, they don’t have the work shop that 

some members would like to see. The club opens for display twice a week and charges $5 a head entry. 

Interestingly, their main income is from renting out tents and marquees which raise a fair sum. Like us, 

their members are aging and they worry what will happen to their cars and club premises in the future. 

For now, they are doing fine! 

Thank you to all the members who have contributed to making this a great recovery year.  I would like to 

make a special mention of Shirley and Julie (Snow). They are doing a power of administrative work       

organising our club and car details for the CHMC and our own future needs. It is an exacting and very 

time-consuming task. Thank you. 

Our heartfelt thanks to Shirley and Barb again for their organisation of the Christmas party and display, 

and to those members who help with the display, raffles and competitions on the day.  

2023 is already coming together as members are working on some great activities. Let’s share the load to 

keep it going. Bright ideas are very welcome.  

Celebrate the finish of 2022 in fine style with our        

Christmas party.   

Have a safe and enjoyable Festive Season, all the best for 

the New Year. 

David Besson 

David & Christophe in discussion  
by the Mini Moke in Noumea 
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2023 MEMBERSHIP FEES / LEVY 
The 2023 membership fee/levy invoice is available in this Accelerations magazine.  Please note that      
although the 2023 total amount due for membership fees/members levy remains the same, there has been 
a change in the amounts owing for membership fees and members levy (as per a motion passed at the   
September meeting). If paying by EFT or cheque please make sure you have the correct amounts (see   
invoice). 
For all members who have historic plate vehicles registered through the Summerland Sports & Classic 
Car Club, please note that the 2023 fees MUST be paid by 1st January 2023 so as not to breach 
Transport Department rules and jeopardise the registration and insurance on your vehicle/s. 
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   DECEMBER 
 
Robert Lovell   Anne Moehead   / 
Julie Snow   Bev Scantleton  

 

JANUARY 

Barbara Hodgson   Sue Johnston Margaret & Doug Gallpen 
Lucky Howard    Bill Babbs    David & Fiona Gordon 
Julie McKay      Barry & Kath Granatelli  
      Ellis & Denise Vaughan 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE DECEMBER MEETING SCHEDULED FOR  

WEDNESDAY 7th DECEMBER IS CURRENTLY BOOKED TO PROCEED—AT THE          

LISMORE WORKERS SPORTS CLUB, OLIVER AVENUE, GOONELLABAH,    

and this is where meetings will now be held until further notice 

Club Regalia 

If any members are interested we do have the following club regalia for sale: 

Metal Car Grill Badges $25.00; Cloth Badges $8.00, Sticker Badges $3.00 

Club Name Badges 

If any members wish to buy a club name badge, please contact Sue de Paauw. The badge has a small 

logo, your name and year of joining. You have the choice of a magnetic fastener (quite strong) or a more 

traditional pin fastener. The badges cost $15.00 (pin fastener) or $17.00 (magnetic fastener).  

Club Shirts 

There are two options for club shirts: 

1. a button up chambray shirt (either short or long sleeve) 

2. a grey polyester polo shirt 

If any member wishes to purchase a shirt for use on club outings the procedure is as below: 
 

Chambray Shirt: 

Purchase the shirt from George Gooleys, Lismore; they have all the necessary sizes and can provide 

the best fit. Take the shirt to either Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St) or to Daleys ( 21 Woodlark St ) for 

embroidering of the logo.  

Bring your receipt for the embroidery to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 

  

Grey Club Polo Shirts: 

The club has purchased a supply of shirts (Sizes S, M, L and XL) as the manufacturer is discontinuing 

this line. See the Treasurer to check sizes and buy the shirt - price is $25.00.  

Embroidery of the club logo will be done by Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St, Lismore) for $10.00. 

Please make sure you tell them to do the wording on the logo and name in white. 

Bring your receipt to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 
 

         Sue de Paauw (Treasurer) 

NOTICES 

https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=21+Woodlark+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St,+Lismore&entry=gmail&source=g
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COFFEE RUN TO LISMORE— Wednesday 14th December 2022 
 
We have decided to support a local business hit hard by the Flood.   

Meet at La Baracca, 29 Keen Street, Lismore around 9.50am for refreshments.  

Plenty of parking should be available either on Keen St or in the Clyde Campbell 

carpark nearby. 

Enquiries:  Terry Goldman  0429 380 381 

COMING EVENTS 
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SUMMERLAND GIANT  PUMPKIN & WATERMELON FESTIVAL— KYOGLE  

21st JANUARY 2023 

 

Our Club has again been invited to participate in this fun community festival, which      

features giant pumpkins & watermelons, displays, shopping, eateries, entertainment 

etc. Our Club will display our vehicles in the festival area. Event commences at 8am 

and car display concludes around midday. Suggest you bring a chair. 

Departure: 7.00am for 7.15am departure from John Crowther Car Park, Cnr Dawson 

& Woodlark Sts Lismore. 

Arrive Kyogle: Approx 7.45am Stratheden St, Kyogle (street closed to general traffic) 

General: On previous occasions, Club Members had breakfast at a local café, to be     

decided on the day—there are several options. 

Note: Members may meet us in Lismore or Kyogle, but it is preferable that we enter as 

a group 

Enquiries: Jeff Johnston 0419 006 302 

 

A recent casualty on Rifle Range Road, Alstonville— hopefully no-one was killed 
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LUNCH AT THE ELTHAM HOTEL—SUNDAY 20th November 2022 
 
An excellent turnout for lunch at this popular local hotel, on a very hot 

Sunday.  Good food and service, lovely cars 

to admire and convivial company made for 

an enjoyable time. David Gordon enjoyed 

revisiting an old haunt and was pleased to 

see his “Pub To 

Scrub” trophy is still 

on display.  

RECENT OUTINGS 

COFFEE RUN TO MODANVILLE—Wednesday 9th November 2022 
 
A beautiful day to meander into the hills, arriving at Annies Country Bakery at 

Modanville. Plenty of bakery delicacies to choose from, good coffee and pleasant 

outdoor tables from which to enjoy the views. Lots of chatter and laughter, an     

excellent outing. 
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FORD BRIQUETTES—an interesting item from Bob Trevan 

The automotive titan, Henry Ford, once used his innovative effort to produce the FORD  charcoal 

briquette for the American BBQ lovers. With the enormous  amount  of left over wood from     

production of his Model T’ production (just being burnt), FORD soon developed  a hydraulic press 

to produce square  briquettes that became a household item in USA until about 1927—or whilst 

Ford was  still  using  a lot of wood  in it's construction. 

For more information, this link can be followed:   

https://www.thehenryford.org/collections-and-research/digital-collections/expert-sets/101417/ 
 

Ford Motor Company manufactured charcoal from wood scraps produced by its lumber operations 

in Michigan’s Upper Peninsula. The scraps were burned, mixed with starch and compressed into 

compact briquettes. Ford sold the charcoal to the public through its network of auto dealerships, as 

well as through conventional hardware, sporting goods and department stores. It was a prominent 

example of Henry Ford’s commitment to reducing and reusing waste.  

 

An old photo of Barnes Auto Co in Brisbane—submitted by Bob Trevan 
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Thank you to our Club Sponsor, Barlows of Ballina   

Barlows are a well-established Ballina Business and also trade as the 

Ballina Bolt Barn and we are accredited distributors for  

BREMICK FASTENERS, ECLIPSE FASTENRS, HOBSONS, GENERAL                   

FASTENERS and JAMES GLEN. We carry a large range of high tensile bolts, socket 

cap screws, stainless steel and brass as well as galvanized hexagon and cup head 

bolt nuts. We also carry a large range of flat and spring washers and nyloc nuts as 

well as self drilling screws. 

Engineers supplies are also carried in stock including drill bits, taps and dies, hose 

clamps, sanding and grinding discs, construction fasteners, chemical capsules, 

threaded rod and hacksaw blades. 

We are DAVEY MASTER DEALERS and carry all pumps in the DAVEY range for 

both domestic and farm applications and garden micro- irrigation systems. 

We are also a Wattyl Trade Centre for supply of WATTYL products to Trade and 

Home Handyman painter. 

We are agents for a wide range of suppliers of hoses and super clamp fittings      

including radiator hose, suction hose, pressure hose, petrol resistant hose, car 

heater hose and hose clamps in both zinc and stainless finishes. 

Brass fittings are part of our range and include compression and hydraulic fittings 

and galvanised water fittings, rubber matting, vee belts and a large range of pulleys 

as well as water filters.  

A large range of stainless steel boat and balustrading fittings is carried including 

turnbuckles, saddles, screw eyes, eye bolts, eye nuts, hinges and stainless and 

galvanised wire including products from various chandlery suppliers. 

We are a KARCHER sales and service agent for the full range of Karcher Products.  

We are also the BOC Gas Agent and Gas and Gear suppliers for the Ballina area. 

The Range is endless at Barlows   
1/19 de Havilland Cres     
Ballina, NSW 2478 
Email: barlowsballina@bigpond.com.au 
Phone: 02 6686 2044 
Fax: 02 6686 9561 

BARLOW’S  
HARDWARE MERCHANTS 

http://www.bremick.com.au/
http://www.eclipsefasteners.com.au/
http://www.hobson.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.jamesglen.com.au/
http://www.davey.com.au/
http://www.wattyl.com.au/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.karcher.com.au/aus/welcome.htm
https://boc.com.au/
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7th December 2022 Social/dinner from 5.30pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Sports Club, Oliver Avenue,    
Goonellabah, followed by Meeting at 7.30pm and refreshments afterwards 

11th December 2022 Standard of Excellence & Christmas Party - Details Page 8 

14th December 2022 Midweek coffee run to Lismore —Details Page 9 

21 January 2023 Summerland Giant Pumpkin & Watermelon Festival, Kyogle. Car display.  
Details page 9 &10 
 

1 February 2023 Social/dinner from 5.30pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Sports Club, Oliver Avenue,    
Goonellabah, followed by Meeting and AGM at 7.30pm and refreshments afterwards 

  

EVENTS CALENDAR 2022/2023 

A big thank you to Jim Butler of Shannons for providing sponsorship for our Club.  

Remember to consider Shannons for all of your insurance needs. 
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2023 


